LONE STAR GROUNDWATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT
BUILDING & FACILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING
Thursday, January 20, 2011
10:00 AM
MEETING MINUTES
A “Committee Work Session” for the Lone Star Groundwater Conservation District’s Building and Facilities Committee was held Thursday, January 20, 2011, at 10:00 a.m., in the board room of the San Jacinto River Authority – Administration Offices, located at 1577 Damsite Road, Conroe, Texas.  

The meeting was called to order by Kathy Turner Jones, General Manager at 10:04 a.m.  The roll was called of the members of the Lone Star GCD Building and Facilities Committee, to wit:

Sam W. Baker

Reed Eichelberger, PE

Scott Weisinger, PG

W. B. Wood

Also, in attendance at said meeting were: Kathy Turner Jones, General Manager; Director Jim Stinson, Lone Star GCD; Randy Doyle, US Army Garrison, Fort Hood; Jose Nunez and Mark Todd of Mark Todd Architects; and District staff (see Attachment “A” for a list of attendees).  
Randy Doyle of the Environmental Support Team, US Army Garrison from Fort Hood began the meeting with a presentation on water conserving actions being taken at Fort Hood and discussed a few ideas the District could take into consideration regarding construction design plans for the future District office.    
Mr. Doyle mentioned numerous ways that Fort Hood conserves not only groundwater, but additional sustainable resources as well.  He discussed the Sustainable Partnership the Army has with Centex, in which they are working to regulate recycling and are partnered with the EPA to implement a school chemical cleanout campaign.  One of the biggest reuse projects Fort Hood has is the Grey Water Reuse Project, in which water is being taken from the retention pond for base irrigation.  The water used is then being recycled back into the retention pond through various ways, including their Linear Stormwater Filtration System, their constructed wetlands, and the Pollution Prevention Services provided by Fort Hood.  Other impressive conservation methods include: working with Texas A&M to promote partnership across the region; creating and utilizing sustainable parking lots made of grass, gravel and/or Eco Creto porous pavement, which in turn maximizes vegetation growth, traffic tolerance, improves parking sustainability and reduces lot maintenance.  Fort Hood is also building LEED certified neighborhoods; promoting mass transit; promoting and implementing more solar and wind energy efficient usage; restoring land to support training and conservation; and utilizing more low impact ways of development, such as adding bioswale to drain ditches in order to capture the flow of pollutants while still retaining water to prevent erosion downstream.  Another top priority at Fort Hood is the Pollution Prevention Servicing Project, which Mr. Doyle takes personal pride in.  The project is made up of a variety of smaller projects including a Mobile Kitchen Trailer/Contained Kitchen Cleaning Area; Oil/Water Separator Cleaning; Fuel Tanker Purge Facilities; Used Product Recycling locations; and a Parts Washer Servicing site, all which allow for the used water to be collected, separated, cleaned and processed back into the wetlands in order to be reused again on the base.  
Mark Todd of Mark Todd Architects was also on hand to discuss the preliminary drawings for the new District building.  Mr. Todd began by explaining the differences in the District’s current office and the new office drawings, while allowing the Board members to ask questions.  Some of the potential new additions include, in-office restrooms; an onsite technical closet; public parking as well as some covered parking; a reception area with a larger lobby, which will act as a resource library to the public; an enclosed garage for the mobile lab; a spacious permit filing room; front and back covered porches; a dry field, which will be used for the collection of water for building irrigation; and four aboveground collection sites, all of which will be available for the public to visit.  The new building will be an approximate 1,200 square feet increase of heated and air space from the current office.
There was discussion amongst the Board members regarding heightening the elevation, increasing some of the closet spaces, and the general building layout, landscape and building materials to be used.  There was also small concern as to whether all of the space was necessary, but was countered with some worry that the space would not allow for future growth of the District.

The final evaluation among the board members was additional research on grass and porous pavement for potential use and feedback on the budget from the Budget and Finance Committee.  
The next meeting for the Building and Facilities Committee will be arranged following the Budget & Finance Committee’s meeting on January 27, 2011.
Jim Stinson and Reed Eichelberger departed at 11:51 a.m. and 12:09 p.m., respectively.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:26 p.m.
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